SAS Board Minutes
Oct. 24, 2023 regular Board meeting
noon Via Zoom
Participating: Tim Johnson, Carolyn Homan, Michael Babbitt, Mike Williams, Dominic Valenti, Mary Ritter, Judy Brunkal, Rich Swartzendruber, Laurie Buswell
Absent: Jenny Ammon
Call to Order: Tim called the meeting to order at 12:05 p.m.
Volunteer event update --  Michael said Roth’s is working out well as source of sandwiches for the event. He will bring dessert and beverages. Carolyn will supply tablecloths; Judy will supply flowers. Laurie has tickets for door prizes. Event is noon to 2 p.m.; set up will start by 11. Program? Nothing formal – tour of the Dave Marshall classroom site at some point.

Minutes of Sept. meeting – Typo: …Tim will resend… (not resent) And Tim noted a need to correct the price of nest box kits, which he quoted as $5 but it should be $6. Mary moved minutes be approved as corrected and amended; Michael seconded. Motion approved unanimously. 
FINANCIAL REPORT

Tim said chapter is in good shape. The large amount in the unrestricted account is the result of two $50,000 bequests received in recent years. A bit was spent because of small deficit this year but still very solid. He said he will move $40,000 or $50,000 to Treasury bills (which are at 5%) if there is no objection. None registered. Carolyn will work on the end-of-year appeal to go out mid-November or so.

Nature Center funds – Tim took all of the money out of Edward Jones investments ($300,000 or so) and put it in laddered monthly bond funds. Money is still available for the Ranger position, but there has been a snag in hiring – a bureaucratic blip that Samantha is working on. The candidate selected apparently applied through BLM, not USFWS.

We have secured builder’s insurance for the Dave Marshall project and set aside a $43,829 contingency fund, which is a USFWS requirement. Tim said we may not use all of it. There is $138,832 in remaining Nature Center restricted funds and may be able to add about $40,000 (from unspent contingency) to that.

OAC meeting, KIamath Falls – Tim and Carolyn attended. Tim said it was a useful opportunity to hear what other chapters are doing. Conservation projects around the state were the focus. There was a short discussion of the Audubon name change but Portland took up most of the time. They will announce their new name in March. They have not done a membership survey because felt their members don’t represent the future they hope to see for their chapter. Most chapters haven’t made a decision. Only a couple weighed in, with Cape Arago saying they definitely were not going to change. Most were taking a “wait and see” position.

Carolyn had suggested a possible way for Salem to contribute to conservation priorities statewide, since SAS as a chapter has not historically had a big conservation project role, except to endorse efforts elsewhere and provide letters of support. Since we are located in the capital, SAS could offer to testify in person on various conservation issues and projects that arise. In-person testimony is seen as much more effective than Zoom presentations and this would save long travel times for the other chapters around the state. The Portland conservation director endorsed the idea and talked about having a “training session” before the next legislative session in January. That will be an off-year short session.
Another interesting element of the conservation meeting was a presentation on the dire situation for Tule and Lower Klamath lakes. These two are bone dry. There are talks under way to address the situation and ways to share water that will help replenish those lakes, while maintaining supply for both fish and agriculture.

A summary of the statewide conservation priorities will be coming from Portland. Tim will share.

Salem Audubon is set to host the spring OAC meeting, which focuses on Education. Talks and information to come.

Goals

DEIB statement --  Mike provided a draft statement. Tim asked that Board members read it and consider it for discussion at next month’s meeting, Mike said he would send a link to Salem demographic information from 2022 in order to show a clearer picture of the diversity in the Metro area. Stats include age, gender, education, race, etc. Tim cited the relation to the possible name change. The DEIB’s intro paragraph says we’re trying to get to a place to decide on whether to change our name but the items in the statement address that and hoe to make the chapter better whether we have a new name or not. If Board members have thoughts, send to Mike – he will compile for next month’s discussion.
National Audubon report – Tim needs Board volunteer hours for his report to National. The numbers also go on the IRS and Secretary of State reports.
CBC – The annual Christmas Bird Count is set for Dec. 16. Sector leaders should be hearing from Gretchen Johnson soon. Tim handles the feeder count and Mike Unger handles stat compilation. There will be a Nov. 18 workshop at AHNC to go over the paperwork and logistics of the count. Mike W. will post info on the website. Discussed having North High students participate. Rich said the Saturday date is an issue but he will check to see if there is interest.
Minto Island Reserve update --  Tim said a follow-up meeting with the City will be held next week regarding the homeless issue on the property and prospect of SAS ceding the property to the City. The proximity to the City’s conservation area makes it a natural prospect for merging into that area.

AHNC update --  Tim said the foundation has been poured. There is one more concrete pour that needs to occur – the layer on top of the steel beams/pan upon which the structure will be built – cantilevered out over the marsh. Dalke advised adding another beam, which has cost an additional $3,000 – which will come out of the contingency fund. They also recommended 2x6 construction to improve integrity of the building. They will run that by the architect and then proceed. They have 6 months to complete the building but the hope is it won’t take that long. Pouring the concrete is the tricky part at this point. It will be 4-5 inches deep and domed so water doesn’t collect. It also has to cure but they can build as soon as it’s set. Tim said it is great to work with Dalke because of their knowledge and experience, as well as leverage with subcontractors to get the job done. 
Office update --  Laurie had no problems to report. The fall appeal netted about $2,000 for the Dave Marshall classroom.

Meeting adjourned at 1:35 p.m. Next meeting: 12 noon, Nov. 28. NOTE THE TIME CHANGE!
